
Report	
  of	
  July	
  of	
  2023 

	
  

Alberto	
  Barrera	
  	
  
1340	
  Stoneway	
  Dr	
  E	
  	
  
Ponder	
  Texas	
  76259.	
  	
  
albertobreyna@yahoo.com	
  	
  
	
  

Iglesia	
  de	
  Cristo	
  Flower	
  Mound	
  3740	
  Peters	
  Colony	
  Rd	
  Flower	
  Mound	
  
Texas	
  75022	
  	
  

Website:	
  Iglesiadecristoflowermound.org	
  	
  

Beloved Brethren, we have already crossed the middle of this year, time 
passes very quickly, and the encounter with our God is getting closer. My 
wife and I continue to work on building up the church in this area. 

Working at the local church. 

Gospel meetings. Last July, from the 24th to the 28th I preached here to the 
church in Flower Mound Texas, a series of five topics on the Apostasy of the 
church. Every night we had very good attendance, the brothers were very 
happy with the sermons. During the day, my wife and I were invited by 
various families to eat together and talk more about the topics discussed 
these nights. On Friday night, we set aside a few minutes at the end of the 
meeting to answer questions on the same topic. 

These are the Bible classes with members of the church and visitors. 

We continue to teach Bible classes during the week to: 

With Sarai daughter of sister Rosy Agreda, we have every Tuesday at 10:00 
am. 

With José and Laura Vanesa from Colombia, we have every Wednesday at 
10:00 am. 

With Reinaldo and Nelviren from Venezuela, every Friday at 7:00. 

We are also visiting members who need encouragement during the week.    



Working on preparing classes during the week. 

I continue to help prepare classes for the children of the local church. 

I am still working on preparing adult classes for the local church. 

I continue to teach and prepare sermons and Bible classes for the local 
church. 

I continue to share sermons and classes with brothers who ask me outside 
the local church. Generally these are young brothers who preach in Mexico 
and part of the United States. 

Working with new contacts. 

In this month of July, I met two young people who arrived from Colombia, 
their names are: Jorge and Angie, they are friends of José and Laura Vanesa 
from the same country, we have already started talking with them, and we 
hope very soon to be able to establish a Bible class per week. They are very 
young and are just beginning to experience their first year of marriage. 

We are very grateful to God because in recent years, he has prospered with 
spiritual growth and growth in numbers in our congregation. 

Also very grateful to you for the salary that you send us month after month 
for our needs. May God fill you with much fruit in your work as well. 

 

In the service of the Lord: Alberto Barrera.  

	
  


